Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 488 June 2010

Parish Council News

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Annual Parish Meeting was held on Friday 7th May, 2010. It was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman), D Weston, B Parkinson, Mrs P Bean and N Anfield. Clerk BC Taylor (878060). Apologies from Cllrs Mrs J Calvert and I Read.

No members of the public attended.

Election of Officers

Cllr Douglas Wooles was elected as Chairman, proposed by Cllr Mrs Bean and seconded by Cllr Parkinson.

Cllr Mrs Penny Bean was elected as Vice Chairman, proposed by Cllr Weston and seconded by Cllr Anfield.

Two Representatives for the Village Charities continued in office. Cllr Mrs Penny Bean and Cllr Dave Weston and Substitute Cllr Douglas Wooles were proposed by Cllr Parkinson and seconded by Cllr Anfield.

Two Representatives for the Ryedale Branch of the Local Councils' Association continued in office. Cllr Mrs Penny Bean, Cllr Ian Read and Substitute Bev Taylor (Clerk) were proposed by Cllr Weston and seconded by Cllr Anfield.

The John Hodgson Charity has been taken over by the Norman Collinson Trust and no representatives were required. Reports will issue through Cllr Mrs Calvert who has a watching brief.

Progress on Matrix: There is no further report.

Restricted Parking in Main Street: The last small bay to the right of and facing the Post Office, has yet to be marked. Parked cars have prevented this from being marked and the contractor is trying to obtain Police 'No Waiting' cones to keep the area clear for completion. The yellow lines have deteriorated as they were laid in poor weather and will be restored.

Bus Shelter by Village Green: Two quotations have been received and a contractor has been chosen. The Grant application is to be presented to NYCC Ryedale Area Committee in time for its next meeting in June.

Community Emergency Scheme: A presentation has been arranged for the July Meeting of the Parish Council.

Planning Applications

Notice to Fell Trees in Conservation Area: The Vineyard, Church End, Sheriff Hutton The application was supported by Councillors.

10/00324/HOUSE: Mr & Mrs MacMillan: Revision of plan for Erection of single-storey extension to rear and raising of roof height of rear section of existing dwelling (revised details to approval 09/00643/HOUSE dated 1/9/09).

Councillors agreed to support the revised plan.

10/00093/HOUSE: Mr & Mrs P Nelson: Erection of part two-storey/part single-storey extension to form residential annex and additional domestic accommodation: Holly Lodge, Main Street, Sheriff Hutton.

Councillors agreed to support the application.

Lay-by on Daskett Hill: Councillors are concerned about the amount of rubbish accumulating in the lay-by. The handyman will be asked to monitor the situation. If it continues it will reported to Ryedale DC and a request for a Litter Bin (free of charge) will be made.

The Ginnel off West End: The handyman will be asked to tidy up the weeds.

Street Light outside Bertram House in West End: CE Electric have inspected the new lantern and wiring installed by Ryedale D.C. Authority has been given for a linesman to connect it which will probably take 4 weeks from 10th May 2010.

The next meeting will take place on 11th June 2010 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Dear Friends

At Pentecost there was a great explosion of energy in the disciples. They were filled with power from on high and they went out to tell people the good news about the kingdom of God. But after the first rush of energy things quietened down though it remained a dynamic and growing church, it didn't grow as fast. It is a bit like the seasons. In the spring there is an explosion of energy of new life after the waiting time of the winter. Then there is a steady state of growth that grows through the summer. But the growth in the summer is never quite as dynamic and energetic as the growth in spring.

Sometimes our churches grow in the same way. When a church is new or when it tries out something new, there is an explosion of energy and faith. After a while the growth becomes steady and not so dynamic. Sometimes the growth isn't very obvious at all, though people within the church are still growing in faith, even when the numbers are declining. The church sometimes seems to go through an autumnal phase, of losing its leaves and a stopping of growth. It goes back into a waiting time of winter, waiting for the next explosion of new life in the spring.

But our experience of God is that God is always making things new. God is in the business of new life, and the one who has created new life. So when we wait on God, as the disciples did before Pentecost, their waiting was rewarded. The Spirit of God came and brought them the dynamic energy of new life. So when we wait patiently and even when we set out in faith with something new. God comes in and will set us on fire with the Holy Spirit, bringing an explosion of growth and energy. So where is our church now? Is it waiting on God? Is it ready to set out on something new? Is it about to burst forth with new energy and faith? This is something that we decide until the Sprit of God comes.

With every blessing from Graham

Yorkshire Air Ambulance Fund Raisers

Following last year's successful fund raising events in aid of Yorkshire Air Ambulance, which raised a grand total of £8,804.40, we are again holding a Car Wash with Refreshments, Cake Stall and Tombola on Saturday 5th. June 1-3pm at the Village Hall.

Another YAA fund raising Disco and Prize Draw will be held at The Highwayman Inn on Saturday 19th June. Tickets will be available at the Post Office.

This is a thank you to the YAA for their prompt action that helped save the life of Sheriff Hutton woman Terri Wade, following a serious car accident last year.

Any donations of cakes, buns and tombola prizes will be very welcome. Please contact the following:

Jo Wade 878027 Claire Ellis 878725 Steph Williamson 878190

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club

227 members took part in the May draw, £25 prize-winning numbers were 25, 35, 89 and 178. The half-yearly prizes winners were £150 -213, £100 -100, £50, -146, 184 and 95.

Mobile Library

The mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton and Farlington on June 8th and 29th on the usual route

The Methodist Church

Minister – Rev. Graham Peaden. Tel. 01904 491950

Services in June

6th 10.30am Rev. Graham Peaden (Communion)

13th 11.00am Family Praise Service (at Parish Church) 6.30pm Rev. Graham Peaden (Communion)

20th 10.30am Rev. Brian Powley 27th 10.30am Mrs Joan Haslam

Other Activities Wednesdays 8am Morning Prayers
10am Drop in for Coffee

6.15pm Singing Group (2nd and 16th)

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St. Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN JUNE

Sheriff Hutton	6 th	9.30am	HC- CW-O1		
	13 th	11am	Family Praise - Parish Church		
	20 th	9.30am	Holy Communion CW-O1		
	27 th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
Farlington	13 th	11.15am	Holy Communion – CW-O2		
	27 th	11.15am	Holy Communion – CW-O2		
Marton	6 th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Evening Worship
	20 th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
Stillington 6 th 10.00am Family Praise		Family Praise - Methodist Church			
	13 th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	20 th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	27 th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sutton-on-the-	6 th	8am	Holy Communion		
Forest		10.45am	Morning Worship		
	13 th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	20 th	8am	Holy Communion		
		10.45am	Family Praise		
	27 th	10.45am	Holy Communion		

EVENTS

June 12 th	Midsummer Breakfast 8.30-11am at Jubilee House. Tickets from John Oakley		
June 19 th	Parish & Benefice Garden Party - Vicarage, Sutton 2-4pm. Donations of books, bottles, tombola		
	prizes, cakes, preserves to Old School House by Friday 18th at the latest		
July 3 rd	6pm onwards Africa Concert and BBQ at Vicarage - Tickets from John Oakley & Roy Thompson		

Farlington Church

Prize Bingo. We would like to thank everyone who supported us at the Prize Bingo on 23 April. We were able to raise £655.10 which is going toward our refurbishment of St Leonards. Thank you to all the people who gave prizes, who helped with teas on the night and especially to Ian Downing and his team - without them the evening would not have the success it was.

Rogation Service. The rain stayed away and the warmth of the service more than made up for the cold wind. Over 70 people of all ages enjoyed the service at High Towthorpe and the excellent tea which followed.

United Christian Churches Committee 2010 Auction

On Saturday, 24th April the sun shone brightly down on Sheriff Hutton and the UCC Committee would like to say a very large 'Thank You'. Those of you who stored, donated, collected, arranged, tested, attended, bid, ran, cheered, clapped, auctioned, accounted, baked, dined, washed, carried, swept and cleared away - all helped to create a Grand Day Out for those who attended.

In total people generously spent £2,000 which I hope you will all agree, in these times of financial constraint, is an amazing amount. God Bless each and every one of you and thank you again.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club Coffee Morning

SATURDAY JUNE 5th, 10.30 to 1 p.m.
IN THE CLUBHOUSE
CAKE STALL, BOOK STALL, LUCKY SQUARE, RAFFLE.
ADMISSION 50p

EVERYBODY WELCOME

Any donations of cakes, books will be gratefully received. We are delighted that 10 new members from the village have joined us. (And, first match after the election, the Veterans won- after a recount!)

CHURCH'S GARDEN PARTY

at

Sutton on the Forest Vicarage on

Saturday June 19th 2010 From 2pm to 4pm

Adult admission
(including Tea & Cake) £2
Children free
Donations of cakes, preserves, books,
tombola prizes & white elephant goods
can be left in the church

CONCERT for Africa & BARBECUE Popular songs and music for a summer evening

Sutton on the Forest Vicarage Garden Saturday 3rd July 2010 at 5.30pm

Tickets (to include food): Adults £10 Under 18s £5 Under 5s free

See John Oakley (878754), Cheryl Smith (879128) or Caroline Hunt (878242)

ADVANCE BOOKING IS ESSENTIAL

All proceeds from the evening go to Chikupira School in Malawi and the Jacaranda Home for Aids orphans in Swaziland.

North Yorkshire Open Studios 2010

North Yorkshire Studios will take place on 11/12/13 and 19/20 June 2010.

This year's programme includes 123 artists taking part in the main Open Studios programme plus a wide variety of exhibitions, installations, talks and workshop events taking place in venues across North Yorkshire.

Artists and makers across the region will invite visitors into a host of intriguing studio spaces – ranging from caravans on the North Yorkshire moors, harbourside baiting sheds in Scarborough, suburban living rooms in Harrogate to beautiful back gardens in the remote Yorkshire Dales.

Local artist Stephen Heward is participating and inviting visitors to view his new work at Toft House in West Lilling, between 10.30am - 5.30pm on the dates above. Check his website at www.stephenheward.com or telephone Stephen on 878702 for more information.

Or visit the North Yorkshire Open Studios website:www.nyos.org.uk

For a full brochure contact: admin@art-connections.org.uk

Fieldnats

What a fabulous turn out of members and guests, it was great to see so many. Our thanks go to Robin Wardle & Brian Parkinson who gave us an interesting insight into the history of the Conservation Area, our very own National Monument. Although still quite quiet because of the cold wind and late spring, we were rewarded by encountering quite a bit of wildlife around the Conservation Area and Castle Moat including Large & Small White butterflies; primroses, blue bells & quite a bit of Goldilocks (no bears though!); Song Thrush, Blue Tits, Chiffchaff & a Greylag goose. If anyone would like more information please call Melanie 878711.

Next Meeting: Sat 5th June, Dawn Chorus, 6.30am & 8.30am starts. Meet in the Church Yard. The church has kindly agreed for us to use their facilities, so it will be bacon butties & tea / coffee available at the church after for £1.50. All welcome but no dogs please.

Sheriff Hutton Youth Club Tuesdays 7 - 8.30pm

Good news! A Tuesday night has become available so Youth Club will go back to a weekly session at last. We would like to thank members, volunteers and villagers alike, for their support whilst we went through turbulent times, including the Village Hall committee for their patience as we struggled to find a time slot to suit the majority. As a reminder we will run through half terms but not the main school holidays, letters have been sent to parents of members but if anyone else would like further information please call any of the Youth Leaders below or join us on a Tuesday. As we expand again we are looking for 2 more Youth Leaders to help spread the load and ensure succession, so if anyone is interested please get in touch to discuss. Mark, Jean, Linda, Melanie

Sheriff Hutton PTFA (Parents, Teachers and Friends Association)

Proudly Presents

The 5th Annual Scarecrow Trail. Sunday 20th June 11am to 5pm

Starting at the Village Hall or The Green Maps for the trail are £2.50.

Light refreshments, cakes and ice creams available from the Village Hall

Time to dust off the papier-mâché, chicken wire and get competitive! Can you start Village warfare by out-doing your neighbours!

Join us as Sheriff Hutton Primary School continue to host the annual scarecrow trail. For the past four years we have had a fantastic range of models, (err, sorry, scarecrows) displayed throughout our lovely village, the standard of which has been extremely high. Last year Bonnie Lawson won the much coveted 'Golden Scarecrow' trophy with her fabulous Optimus Prime (can we have him back please!)

So if the creative genius inside is dying to escape, get cracking and knock up a scarecrow! Or simply support us by joining us on the day and taking part in the trail.

If you would like to make and display a scarecrow please fill in the passport below and either drop it into school or to Caryn Swartz at 10 Mill Lane Avenue. Could we also ask that you devise a question about your scarecrow that can be answered by viewers on the day.

Please support your village school Thanks!

Sheriff Hutton PTFA
Scarecrow Name
Scarecrow Location
Question

If you live outside the village and would like your scarecrow in a more public place call 878182 for more details!

Sheriff Hutton Village Archive – the next steps

A cupboard in the Village Hall contains written and photographic documentation of the village over the past 120 years. These items have been listed. The current arrangements are unsuitable for long-term storage and we intend to improve these. We are also starting to copy some of the items in the cupboard into digital images that are easier to access than the original records and reduce the need for repeated handling. We see this as a useful resource for the village school and for the local history group mentioned in the Parish Plan.

Archive storage

Not all village organisations have their records in the cupboard. The limited space in the Village Hall cupboard is almost full, so there may not be sufficient room for future addition of further documents. The conditions under which the items are to be stored are an important consideration; the County Archivist has given recommendations for improving the way we store these items and we propose to implement these. The Park Pale Project has offered to contribute towards the costs of suitable archive storage boxes to fit in the current storage space. The ideal long-term solution is probably a small extension to the Village Hall designed as an archive with suitable conditions for the permanent storage of important village records. Costs and designs have not yet been considered nor has the availability of grants been tested.

Scanning documents as digital images

We have a few people to help with scanning. Apart from the "Lascelles Diary" (scrapbook from the first half of the 20th century) that has already been scanned, some large Village Hall construction drawings and some village maps are currently being copied as digital images. We have Minute Books from the Memorial Institute and New Village Hall Trust ready for scanning. Some documents are foolscap folio size (longer than A4) and will not fit an A4 scanner. We may have an offer to use an A3 scanner, otherwise we can scan the top and bottom of the page and combine the two images into one using photographic software. A few books may need re-binding after scanning.

We have to be selective about which items we scan and to assign priorities. We will seek permission before copying documents that belong to village organisations. In due course, we will need to decide how the digital archive will be released. Once we have a useful amount of information in digital form, we hope to make a disc available. There is also the possibility of putting the data onto a website (but that is a matter for future consideration).

Margaret Thompson and Peter Brown, May 2010

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

The Parish Council would like to thank members of the village for the improvements seen in putting out wheelie bins and dog fouling since the Parish notice in the April Sheriff Hutton Village News.

A. Bailey, Clerk

Myasthenia Gravis Association (York Branch) - Charity No. 1046443

M.G. is a muscle weakness illness that has no known cure and can prove fatal. As you all know we had a Gala Evening at Westfield Farm on the 23rd April 2010 to raise funds for The Neuro Sciences Department at York District Hospital to purchase a Cough Assist Machine. We raised on the night £1343.65 giving us a running total of £4198.29 towards our goal of £6000.00. A special THANK YOU must go to Mr N. and Rev S. Nightingale for their help and assistance, also to the people and organisations who donated/helped and the people who attended on the night. If you would like any information regarding M.G. and its effects I am always available, once again

thank you for your generous support.

Donald A. Blythe.

Health Visitor Drop in

The Health Visitor will be at The Village Hall from 9.30am -11.30am on Thursday **June10th** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone waiting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

On the 16th June, Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club will be visiting Ryedale Vineyards, at Farfield Farm, Westow, YO60 7LS. We look forward to a talk and a tour of the vineyard. A taste of cheese & wine will complete the evening. Please meet in the Village Hall car park at 6.30pm. I am sorry, but on this occasion, we will only be able to accommodate members as numbers are limited.

The Village Show is only two months away on Saturday, 14th August. There are a few changes which have been made to make the Show run as smoothly as possible.

The **time for bringing your entries** to the Village Hall has been brought forward to **9.30am**, but will **close at 11.30am**. This is to accommodate the judging and counting up the winning points.

There will be no charge for your entries, but you will be allowed only **two** entries per person per class to ease displaying the entries in some sections. The Show will open at 2.30pm to the general public for which there will be an entry fee of £1 for adults, 50p for children of school age, but will be free for under 5's.

It is hoped that the changes will make the running of the Show easier on the day and that you will be as supportive and enthusiastic as ever!

The weighing for the Potato & Marrow competitions will take place on Tuesday, 10th August at the Village Hall from 7pm to 8pm

Helen Loynes

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

You are warmly invited to come along and celebrate Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club CENTENARY

Time: 6 - 8pm Friday 18th June. Place: the clubhouse, for a barbecue, fun and photos and a birthday cake! Please bring your own bottles, we will provide the food. Do let us know your numbers as soon as possible, or by Weds 16th June at the latest, so we can organise the catering. Or just call in for a cup of tea, a piece of cake and a chat about old times.

Helen Dryland - t: 878762 e: helendryland@yahoo.co.uk

Home Fixtures for June York League Ladies 9.30am June 12th June 19th, Men's 9.30am June 13th June 29th. Hovingham League Ladies 6.30pm June 3rd, June 17th, June 24th. Mixed 6.30pm June 7th, June 21st.

- Social Tennis Ladies tennis on Monday afternoons from 2.00pm and Wednesday mornings from 11.00am.
- Club Night on Wednesday evenings from 7.00pm.
- Junior Tennis for 7 to 11 years on Tuesday afternoons.
- Junior Club Night Friday evenings 6.30 to 8.30pm.
- Details of Junior Tennis from Helen Dryland 878762

New members always welcome, come along to the Centenary Celebrations to see what we have on offer. Josephine Johnson Tel 878626

Calling All Fruit Growers

I am doing a survey on behalf of The Northern Fruit Group. They are searching for lost apple and pear varieties. The Group is also interested in what apple and pear trees are growing in northern England.

Please can anybody who has apple or pear trees in their garden, or knows of old orchards in the area, contact me with the number of trees and their variety.

John Eastlake – 17 The Croft, Sheriff Hutton. Phone 878689 (after 4 p.m.)

Don't Forget

Help 4 Heroes Bingo Friday, June 18th 7.30pm in the Village Hall A Great Event for a Great Cause

Traditional Village Fun at the Castle ~ Saturday 26th June 2.00 – 5.00 pm

Come to the Castle and enjoy a fabulous summer afternoon of real, traditional village fun. There will be games and races, entertainment, refreshments and cream teas – something for everyone, even a competition for dogs! The Malton Salvation Army Band will play and you can sit on the grass to eat your own picnic tea if you wish. We shall be raising money for local charities, principally *The Young Heroes*, Contact Richard or Jenny Howarth on 878341.

Message from The Jumblies

The sun shone on us at our last Jumble Sale for Riding for the Disabled but you could have been misled into believing it was Christmas again when we were given a consignment of lovely white artificial Christmas Trees to sell, complete with baubles. Thank you to everyone who gave donations and who came to buy. The total raised was £1193 which brings our running total to £7343.

We are hoping our next Jumble Sale on the **19th June**, will be a bumper one to raise money for Help for Heroes. Could you please delve deep into your cupboards and drawers yet again, for donations of clothes, bric-a-brac, toys, books etc to help those in the armed forces that have been wounded in the conflict in Afghanistan and Iraq. Please ask you friends and relatives if they have anything they would like to donate. We are also begging cakes and tombola and raffle prizes. Your donations will be very much appreciated.

Donations of jumble can be brought to the hall between 9.30am and 12 noon. The Sale will be from 2pm to 4pm in the Village Hall.

Please don't forget the Coffee morning on 3rd July at Midway also to raise money for Help for Heroes.

Contact Penny Bean on 878392, Pat Cooper on 878677 or any of the Jumblies for further details Penny Bean

Friends of the Village Hall

Two dates for your diaries:

Table Top Sale Sunday September 12th 11am – 3pm in The Village Hall

Looking for a bargain? Enjoy a rummage? Wanting an excuse for a clear out? Would your organisation like to take this opportunity to add to their funds? Tables £5 each - to book one - please contact Mandy Smith on mandy.smith16@yahoo.co.uk or phone 878344.

Delicious light lunches and other refreshments will be on sale.

Cookery Demonstration Wednesday September 29th ~ 7.00pm for 7.30pm in the Village Hall Alison Shaw will demonstrate a number of dishes with tasting opportunities.

Admission £5 to include a glass of wine. Further details in future News or from Jill Johnson 878545 or Margaret Fisher 878314

The next Friends meeting is on Tuesday July 6th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New Friends always welcome!

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

The Annual Parish Assembly on 5th May 2010 was attended by Councillors J. Pratt (Chairman), R. Magee (Vice Chairman), P. Wreglesworth, R.G. Barker and Clerk A. Bailey.

Apologies were received from Cllr H.M. Loynes. No members of the public attended. County Councillor Mrs Clare Wood was welcomed.

The Accounts for the year ending 31st March 2010 were presented and passed. A copy of the accounts can be seen on the Village Notice board.

Colin Johnson, Howl Beck, West Lilling was elected Internal Auditor for the Parish.

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Wednesday 11th August 2010 at 6pm, at The Lodge, West Lilling.

A. Bailey, Clerk

Sheriff Hutton Pre-School Playgroup

www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org : e mail shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com

Sheriff Hutton Pre-school Playgroup is looking for additional staff to join our team. Level 2 or Level 3 qualifications (or above) are desirable, but if you enjoy working with young children, want a new career direction and are willing to train, we will help you find NVQ training and a bursary for 2010-11 or 2011-12.

We currently run sessions on Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings (school term-time only) but are also looking into the possibility of offering one full day per week from September.

For more details, a job description and an application form please contact Caroline Hunt asap on 01347 878242. Please note that the successful candidate or candidates will be required to undertake a criminal record check via the CRB.

Art Group

The members will probably meet to sketch and paint at an outdoor venue sometime during June, July and August but this has yet to be arranged.

The next main meeting will be the A.G.M. on 8th September at 7.30pm in the Refreshment Room.

On 15th September there will be a painting afternoon, 1.30pm to 4.30pm, also in the Refreshment Room. This will take the form of the more experienced painters helping the beginners.

On 18th September members will have a workshop day in the main hall with Tony Mosley of York who will demonstrate painting in water-colour and he will also show a Video.

There will now be no Art Group news to report until after September 8th. Mrs Elsa Peacock, 01904 768728

Rambling Group

The group meets on Thursday 24th June at 9.30am at the Village Hall Car Park. After transport to the start the ramble will be 4-5 miles and then an opportunity for a pub snack or lunch. Friendly crowd – you are welcome to join.

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

The Vikings in York was the subject of our May Meeting. Kaeli Wishart, who is the Front of House Manager at York Theatre Royal, assisted by her Deputy, Maria, treated us to a most interesting and informative insight into the Viking age. Kaeli is also a qualified archaeologist and told us how she had dressed and lived as in Viking times as part of her studies. Through her talk, illustrated by slides and artefacts, we heard how important the York Viking dig has been in widening the knowledge of all aspects of their lives.

Details of our forthcoming outings were given, and are as follows:

Tuesday 15th June – Visit to Boundary Mill, Colne via Skipton

Leaving the village at 9.00am. One and a half hours in Skipton before going on to Colne for lunch, returning at 4.00pm. Cost £14 for members, £16 non-members.

Wednesday 11th August – Visit to Scarborough Spa

Leaving the village at 9.15 to attend morning concert given by Spa Orchestra.

The rest of the day free, returning at 4.00pm. Cost approx. £16 members – exact price at next meeting.

If you would like to go on either of these trips and have not put your name down will you please let Bette know (878237) either before or at the next meeting. Money for the Colne trip to be in by that date

Our June meeting is on Wednesday, June 9^{th} at 7.30pm in the Village Hall when Nicola Down's subject will be "Nothing Ventured, Nothing Gained – Failures and Successes – are they the Same Thing?"

D & K Unsworth & Sons

Excavators 1.5 – 13 ton 360° Telescopic Forklift

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining Landscaping and site clearance Pond Excavation : Paddock Maintenance Contact Guy Unsworth

Tel : 01347 878 558

THE CASTLE INN

Extends a Warm Welcome to Customers Old and New

From 6th June

Homemade Sunday Roast Lunch – Beef, Pork and Chicken – from £7.95 All Fresh Produce

Tel: 01347 878 335

STORES and POST OFFICE

Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and stationery, National & Local Newspapers Free local delivery service available

Tel: 01347 878 331 NICOLA'S CUISINE

Outside Catering Luxury Ready Prepared Meals

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490060

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting & Decorating also

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152

Neil Eshelby

Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work
Hedge Cutting
Fully Insured

Tel: 01347 878 275

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers
Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton
www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

Poppy Caterers and Marquees

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire
Specialists in outside catering for all occasions
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate
Tel: 01347 878628

email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk www.poppymarquees.co.uk www.poppycaterers.co.uk

JANE HOLLOWOOD

MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST / PODIATRIST

Home Visits
Tel: 01904 491688

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

PETER TROTTER

Painter & Decorator Joiner

97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel: 01347 811 272

THE TREE FELLA

Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and
Woodchip For Sale (Delivered)
Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN

Homemade Food Using Local Produce Cask Ales : Carvery every Sunday Functions Welcome Large Beer Garden

> Tel: 01347 878 328 www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Now Open at Cavanagh House The Square, Sheriff Hutton Flowers, plants and gifts for all occasions ~ Nationwide Delivery ~

Tel: 01347 878144 www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

W.A. Hare & Son Ltd

Federation of Master Buidlers Award winners

Specialist Joinery Manufacturers for replacment windows, staircases and conservatories

Tel: 01757 248 188

Dates to Note

The compilers of the News try to highlight the future dates from the news entries received. This we do to help all our activity organisers avoid competing with other events. So when organising your event please refer to Dates to Note in the Village News. It may help make your effort just a bit better

supported.

L. L.	3 rd		Local Bara Community of the Adams in the fill also the fill and a 2 at Adiabases.
July	3."		Jumblies Summer Coffee Morning for 'Help the Heroes' at Midway
		5.30pm	Concert for Africa and Barbecue at The Vicarage Sutton on Forest
	6 th	12.30pm	Luncheon Club at Village Hall
	15 th	7:30pm	Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall
	16th		P.T.F.A Hog Roast
August	3 rd	12.30pm	Luncheon Club at Village Hall
	10 th	7:00-8:00pm	Gardening Club Potato and Marrow Weigh-In at Village Hall
	11 th	9.15am	Yorkshire Countrywomens visit to Scarborough
		6.00pm	Lillings Ambo Parish Council at The Lodge. West Lilling
	14 th	2.30am	Village Show at Village Hall
September	7^{th}	12.30pm	Luncheon Club at Village Hall
	8 th	7.30pm	Art Group AGM at Village Hall
	15 th	1.30-4.30	Art Group Painting Afternoon
	18 th		Art Group Members Workshop with Tony Mosley
November	8 th	7:30pm	Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall
	13 th	2:00-4:00pm	Guide Dogs Autumn Fayre
December	11 th		Christmas Coffee Morning at Village Hall

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS
7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton
OFTEC Registered Installer Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512 PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders
Farm Building: Concreting
Home Extension and Repairs
Tarmacadam and Block Paving
Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

Spanish Talk

Anna Martinez-Atkinson Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK: SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

H_2O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

Oil & gas Qualified Tel: 01347 878 684

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone Paving & Pattern Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 8 York Road. Sheriff Hutton. York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222

Chrisalis Services

Let us take your problems away ... Business Support : Executive PA Event Management : Design Services Tel : 0844 583 8152

> e: <u>lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk</u> <u>www.chrisalisservices.co.uk</u>

Dawsonbuild

Extensions : Conversions Renovation : New Build Repairs

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

SHE-DRIVE

School of Motoring

All lessons catered for – from beginners to Pass Plus

SHELAGH PAGE Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07967 920 376

VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church –			
			but check in church			
			for details			
	9.30am	Zomby Woofe FC	Playing Fields			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tue	10.00am	Chatterbox	Methodist Church	7.30pm	Youth Club	Village Hall
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church	7.00pm	Club Night	Tennis Club
	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	11.00am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thu	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.00pm	Exercise	Village Hall
				onwards	Classes	
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			

Additional Activities in June

	Additional Activities in dune				
1 st	Tues	12.30pm	Luncheon Club in Village Hall		
5 th	Sat	6.30 - 8.30am	Field Nats – Dawn Chorus in the Churchyard		
		10.30am – 1pm	Bowling Club Coffee Morning at the Club House		
		1.00-3.00pm	Yorkshire Air Ambulance Car Wash & Refreshments at Village Hall		
8 th	Tues	10.05-1.15pm Mobile Library visits the Village			
9 th	Wed	7.30pm	Yorkshire Countrywomen "Nothing ventured, Nothing Gained" at		
			Village Hall		
10 th	Thurs	9.30-11.30am	Health Visitor at Toddler Group in Village Hall		
		7.30pm	Neighbourhood Watch Meeting in Village Hall		
11 th	Fri	7.30pm Parish Council Meeting in Village Hall			
12 th	Sat	8.30-11.00am	Parish Church Midsummer Breakfast at Jubilee House		
15 th	Thurs	9.00am	Yorkshire Countrywomens' Visit to Boundary Mill via Skipton		
18 th	Fri	6.00-8 00pm	Tennis Club Centenary – Barbecue at Tennis Club		
		7.30pm	Bingo for "Help the Heroes" in Village Hall		
19 th	Sat	2.00 - 4.00pm	Parish Church's Garden Party at Sutton-on-Forest Vicarage		
		2.00pm	Jumblies Sale in aid of "Help the Heroes" in Village Hall		
		9.30pm	Yorkshire Air Ambulance Disco and Prize Draw at Highwayman		
20 th	Sun	11am-5pm	PTFA Annual Scarecrow Trail. Start Village Hall or Green		
24 th	Thurs	9.30am	Ramble. Meet at Village Hall Car Park		
26 th	Sat	2.00-5.00pm	Fundraiser and Open Day at Castle Farm		
29 th	Tues	10.05-1.15pm	Mobile Library in the Village		

[~] To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Items for Village News should reach the editors by the 18th of June for inclusion in July News.

Simon Wood t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation Used Car Sales New Lane, Sheriff Hutton Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm Tel: 01347 878 332

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing: Repairs: Servicing LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate www.j-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790